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Coalition Council MEETING MINUTES – March 28, 2013 Days Inn, 60 Bryne Drive, Barrie, 12:30-3:30 p.m.

Present: 

	Addison-Toor, Suzie 
	Carmichael, Susan (Vice Chair)
	Hough, Phil
	Shoreman, Carolyn (Past Chair)

	Andrews, Gail
	Clarke, John
	Jackson, Brenda
	Thurston, Sandy

	Armstrong, Rob 
	Cole, Sandra
	Martins, Nadia
	Veenstra, Kristina

	Artelt-Evans, Angela
	Fisher, Michelle
	McLeod, Kevin
	Walther, Barnabas

	Beal, Brian 
	Gallow, Marg
	Newby, Glen
	Watson, Mary Jean

	Blue, Danette
	Gouin, Aaron
	Paul, Louise
	Woods, Deborah

	
	Harris, Janet
	
	


Regrets: 

	Cascagnette, Fiona
	Hirstwood, Karen (Chair)
	Manocha, Renu
	Pickard, Allison

	Cooper, Melanie
	Jeffery, David
	Paul, Serge
	Riggin-Springstead, Mary 

	Dawson, Kristen 
	Koenderink, Marilee
	Plewes, Susan
	Strickland, Michelle

	Harris, Jim 
	Laxton, Cherry
	Peck, Marion
	Talon, Terry

	Hili, Phyllis
	Leduc, Rhonda
	Rae, Wanda
	Teeter, Paula

	
	
	
	Villella, Melissa


Guests: Susan Lalonde-Rankin (LHIN Care Connections), Eric Sutton (Waypoint), Natasha Manzone (BSW Laurentian Student), Tracey Burnett-Greene (SMDHU), Sarah Stea (YMCA).
Many thanks to Simcoe Community Services for hosting today’s meeting!
	ITEM
	
	STATUS
	ACTION

	1 –Welcome

	Roundtable introductions were done. Welcome to all our guests and new members namely Suzie Addison-Toor who is replacing Aaron Gouin from Georgian College. 

	2– Approval of Minutes

	All approved the minutes of our March 28, 2013.

	3 – Approval of the Agenda

	All approved agenda as circulated. Exit ticket feedback was positive from last month. Some feedback: follow up for French Language Services in Simcoe County and many were on their blackberries during the presentations which is distracting.

	4. Flash Member Updates

	
	
	· French Language Services: Nadia Martins and Glen Newby spoke to a project that CTN, New Path and La Cle have developed to better serve French speaking people in our area. When caller at CTN or New Path identifies needing service in French, a direct transfer will be made to La Cle for service in French. Starting with phase 1 and hoping to spread through Simcoe County to organizations who would like to have access to Francophone sensitive services. This does have application province-wide and how Anglophone and Francophone communities link together. Members asked for endorsement from the Coalition. Motion: the Coalition supports the proposal for Simcoe County. Glen to mention this in his letter for the Ministry. 

· YMCA: Rob Armstrong announced that Sunday, June 2 is Healthy Kids day in Simcoe. All YMCA’s will be open to the public with many activities for families. As well, YMCA is in the middle of board recruitment and he distributed information regarding this. They are looking for young adults between the ages of 18-29 years old. They are looking to move volunteers into the committee structure outside of  board members. 
· BANAC: CANS Training with John Lyons is taking place tomorrow, May 24, at RAMA.

· La Cle: invitation to open house on June 4, 2-4 p.m. Barrie office was moved from Bayfield Mall back in October to 2 Marcellus and they are now ready to open to the public. Employers will also be there presenting, with refreshments. 
	· All approved the Motion. 

	5 – Vice Chair and Co-Chair Announcements and Leadership Thank You’s

	· Susan recognized two people here today and two that unfortunately are not in attendance. Karen Hirstwood is stepping down as Chair of the Coalition and Renu Manocha is stepping down as Co-Chair of the Infrastructure Table. We wish to thank both of them for their support and participation over the year(s) to the Coalition. Thank you cards were provided to members of their organization to provide to them on our behalf. 

· Many thanks to John Clarke, Co-chair of the Planning Table, who is stepping down as Co-Chair being replaced by Sandra Cole. John’s contribution to the Planning Table and sense of humour has moved this table forward like never before.

· Many thanks to Natasha (Tash) Manzone, Laurentian BSW Student, who has been working with us on her work placement since January is leaving us! Tash has made some key contributions, one of which is the periodic report presentation we will all see today!

· With Renu stepping down we are still looking for a Co-Chair for the Infrastructure Table with Marg Gallow (Catulpa) who is staying on. Please let Deb or Kristina know of your interest.

· With Karen stepping down we are happy to announce Glen Newby as our new Vice Chair effective September 2013. We are excited to have Glen join us in this position as he has been one of the founders of the Coalition and always a huge supporter! Great years ahead of us!

	6 – Hot Topic

	Youth Engagement
	
	· Welcome to Tracey Burnet-Greene (SMDHU) and Sarah Stea (YMCA) for joining us today. Copies of the Youth Engagement Principles handout for information and review. Kristina will post the principles document and presentation on the Coalition website.

Motions:

· We respectfully ask that Coalition members validate youth engagement as an important approach to meeting the needs of youth, youth-serving organizations, and the community.

· We respectfully ask Coalition members to endorse the Youth Engagement Principles and be willing to explore the application of these principles within our organizations.
	·  All approved both motions: Moved by Rob Armstrong, Second by Mary Jean Watson and Philip Hough.

· Need to bring this forward in the Fall to discuss next steps within member organizations.

	7 – Moving on Mental Health (MOMH)

	
	
	· Danette Blue provided an update on the Moving on Mental Health initiative within MCYS. Members felt this is very challenging and impacts all sectors. However, it is cross ministerial and inter-sectoral with great opportunities.
	·  Kristina to post presentation on the Coalition website.

· Danette to provide an update at our September meeting and provide specific figures/breakdown of MH workers in Simcoe.

	8 – Strategic Plan Update

	
	SC
	· Susan provided copies of the Save the Date document (also sent to all members from Kristina via e-mail earlier this week) and asked that members please mark their calendars for October 24. Thus far the Planning Day Task Group have met 3 times; twice with the Consultant Lough Barnes, who are keeping us on task and extremely organized. We are currently in the interview, focus groups and surveys stage. Invitations for these processes have or will be sent to you shortly. 
	·  Special ask that we have Executive level buy-in from all member organizations to participate and engage staff in all processes of the Planning Day so we can be ensure broad stakeholder input.

	9 – Care Connections Committees

	
	
	LHIN Update: Eric Sutton and Susan Lalonde-Rankin joined the group and provided an update of the Care Connections plan and workgroups. When reviewing the work plan it was noted that many of these initiatives would be happening without the LHIN but were kept on their workplan to ensure all is covered.
Membership: deferred
	· Kristina to post the presentation on the Coalition website. All members to review the workplan provided and send comments/changes to Eric Sutton directly at eric.sutton@sympatico.ca. 

	10 - Strategy Table Updates

	Infrastructure Table
	KV
	Website Launch Thank-you’s: Kristina thanked the following people/organizations for their help in getting our website redesign completed: Integra (for initial design and support), IBOZA for continued support, uploading and troubleshooting of the website (they will continue to be our hosting agency) and Thrillworks who were recently brought on to look at our Sitefinity CMS system and sweep the site for any errors since the conversion. Thrillworks will continue to be used on an ad hoc basis for Sitefinity IT support. A special thank you to the Student Support Leadership Initiative who have contributed Kristina’s hours and financial support of this redesign.
	· Many thanks to everyone who has participated in consultations and who have supported this work ongoing!

	
	MG
	Membership Fees Update: we have 15 members who have not yet paid. We are in better shape than in previous years for member fee collection. Infrastructure Table will be discussing two organizations who have decided not to continue as members: one for resource issues and the other which has leadership turnover and is not familiar with the Coalition. We have a member that has offered to follow up with the later organization with a visit/phone call to get them back on board.    
	· Please check with Kristina and/or your agency to ensure  your membership fees have actually been paid. 

	
	MG
	March 2013 Statement of Operations: copies of the budget were distributed for review and approval. 

	· All approved

	
	MG
	LEAD Update: Another LEAD cohort is being launched starting September 2013-June 2014 on Fridays.  Brochures were distributed to members for information; curriculum particulars TBA. Kristina will be doing the administration/registration and communication for the LEAD program this time around in order to make costs more manageable. The arrangement will be to split any surplus with Georgian College 50/50.  
	· Kristina to distribute the brochure and registration form to members shortly with a deadline date of submissions of June 28.   

	Planning Table
	JC/NM
	Periodic Reports Matrix: John Clarke introduced Natasha Manzone, our BSW Student from Laurentian, who developed a report detailing all the presentations from Task Groups and Networks that have taken place at Planning Table over the last year (since our new periodic report was put in place). The presentation gives us valuable information on how well various projects within the Coalition align with our strategic plan goals going into our next strategic planning process. Next step is to define the various terms used in the scorecard.  
	· Kristina to post presentation on Coalition website.

· THANKS Tash! Great work! We will miss you!



	
	ST
	Introduction of the proposed MOA changes from the Integrated Working Task Group (IWTG):  Sandy Thurston spoke to the newly revised Memorandum of Association (MOA) with the Schedule B attachment for Integrated Working (as discussed at our March 28 meeting). Sandy has presented this to the Infrastructure and Planning Tables who have given input to these changes.  
	· If anyone has further feedback to let Sandy know directly at sthurston@ctnsy.ca. 

· Note was made that some changes may have to be reflected in this process following our Coalition Strategic Planning Day in October. 


Next Meeting:

September 26, 2013 – 12:30-3:30 p.m., Simcoe County District School Board (Midhurst)[image: image1.png]
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